
School District Consolidation Frequently Asked Questions 

Santa Rosa City Schools is considering moving forward on the idea of consolidating with 8 other school 
districts including Kenwood School District. As this process is confusing, we wanted to help Kenwood 
School District residents to understand what this would mean for Kenwood School District and its 
students.  

1. What is “school district consolidation”? School district consolidation involves merging two or more 
school districts into a single, unified district. Currently Santa Rosa City Schools is investigating the process to 
consolidate 9 elementary school districts into in New Big District. These districts include, Kenwood, Wright, 
Rincon Valley, Bennett Valley, Piner Olivet, Bellevue, Mark West, Roseland, and Santa Rosa.

2. How would consolidation affect students? The impact on students can vary. Santa Rosa City Schools
(SRCS) feels that consolidation may lead to increased resources and expanded academic opportunities. 
Kenwood School District feels that there will be lost resources for its students, increased class size, and the 
loss of local decision making.

3. Is it true that the new New Big District would save up to $24 million? According to the study completed 
by Christie White Inc., and commissioned by the Sonoma County Office of Education
(see report here), the district COULD save up to $24 million dollars after many years. Christie White based 
this prediction on the budget of a similar sized district in another part of California. This district has 16 less 
schools than the New Big District would have. Most of the savings would happen after the new New Big 
District closed the 16 extra schools.

4. How would consolidation help the Kenwood School district? It quite likely will not be helpful to the 
Kenwood School District or to other districts. Consolidation would dissolve the Kenwood School Board and 
all other school district boards. All future decisions would be made by a new School Board that would be 
elected by the residents of the new New Big District.

5. If the new New Big District closed schools, would Kenwood School be affected? Most certainly 
Kenwood School would be one of the first schools to be considered for closure. It would be cheaper for the 
New Big District to bus students from Kenwood to another school in Rincon Valley than to keep the school 
open. This is how the New Big District would begin to realize a savings. Many other schools would also be 
closed.

6. Currently Kenwood School has many valuable enrichments for my children. Would these enrichment 
programs continue? Unfortunately, Kenwood School students would lose most of their enrichments such as 
STEAM, Art, Music, and Garden. These enrichments are paid for with donations from the Kenwood 
Education Foundation. This foundation would no longer be able to support the Kenwood School District if it 
was consolidated into the new New Big District. Kenwood School would also loose the small class sizes, 
individualized attention for each student and the close community feel. 
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School District Consolidation Frequently Asked Questions cont. 
 
7. Do residents have a say in the decision? Attending School Board Meetings at both Kenwood as well as 
Santa Rosa City Schools will allow you to voice your opinion to both school boards. If both county and state 
committees agree to move forward with consolidation, the voters of Kenwood would be given a chance to opt 
out of the consolidation.  
 
8. What benefits will consolidation bring to students? SRCS feels that by consolidating 9 districts into 1 
New Big District, money will be saved. Christie White has concluded (see report here: Santa Rosa 
Unification Feasibility Study DRAFT Jan. 19 2024) that the State of California would save $21 million 
dollars through this consolidation process because of various revenue structures. Unfortunately, that is $21 
million dollars that the students of Sonoma County will no longer have access to. In addition, Christie White 
acknowledged that based on comparisons to a similar sized district in the state of California, the new New 
Big District COULD save as much as $24 million through staffing cuts and multiple school closures.  
 
9. How would the loss of $21 million dollars affect the Kenwood students. Currently, Kenwood School 
receives about $24,000 per pupil each year through district revenue (property taxes). If consolation were to 
happen, the revenue per pupil would drop to around $15,000 each. The $9,000 loss per pupil would result in 
the loss to such programs as instructional aides, STEAM, Art, Band, Music, and Garden.  
 
10. If Sonoma County students will be losing $21 million dollars, why would SRCS want to consolidate? 
According to the SRCS School Board, they feel that by creating a New Big District with one set of state 
adopted curriculum for all of the students, there will be more articulation when students are promoted from 6th 
grade to 7th grade. They have not been able to explain why they feel the loss of $21 million dollars is 
beneficial. 
 
11. When would the consolidation happen? Timelines for consolidation can vary based on the specific 
circumstances and decisions of the involved districts (https://www.cde.ca.gov/re/lr/do/sdohandbook.asp). It's 
essential to stay updated through official announcements, community meetings, and school board 
communications for accurate information on the consolidation schedule. If SRCS moves forward with a 
petition and the state, county committees agree that all criteria have been met and that consolidation is a 
viable option, it is estimated that the consolidation process would take up to 5 or more years from beginning 
to end. You can stay informed through official communications from Kenwood School District, attend 
community School Board meetings, participate in Coffee with the Principal, and regularly check the district's 
website for updates. 
 
Please contact Kenwood School Board President, Cheryl Ghisla for more questions or concerns; 
cghisla@kenwoodschool.org 
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Upcoming Events 

 
4/1  Sonoma Math Week April 1-5 
 
4/4  Board of Trustees Meeting, School Library, 4 p.m. 
 
4/11  Yearbook Orders Due 
 
4/12  No School, Emergency Closure Day (not needed) 
 
4/13  KEF Day of Service (See attached flyer) 
 
4/15  No School, Local Holiday 
 
4/19  Coffee with the Principal, 8:30 a.m., School Library (Consolidation Discussion) 
 
4/26  KSA Spring Fling (info to follow) 
 
5/16  Open House 
   Early Dismissal at 1:30 p.m. Grades 1-6, 1:15 p.m. (K) 
 
5/17  No School, Emergency Closure Day (not needed) 
 

5/18  KEF Lights, Camera, Auction (Tickets on sale now.) 
 
5/27  Memorial Day:  No School 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Events            
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Parent Reminder 

Wednesday 

Dismissal Time is  

1:30 p.m. 

For Grades 1-6 

Main Office:  (707) 833-2500 

Attendance Line: (707) 341-0102 

Cougar Club:  (707) 833-4383 

Rainbow Garden Preschool:  (707) 833-6551 



 

It’s time to order your child’s Kenwood School yearbook for 
the 2023-2024 school year!  Kenwood School Yearbooks are 
only available for purchase online this year! Don’t miss the 
ordering deadline of April 11th!   Cost $27 + tax.        

 
All orders are done online this year at: 
https://store.shopyearbook.com/kenwood-yearbook-2023-2024  

     
 If you miss the deadline, you will need to order your 
copy during the summer, pay for your own shipping and 
miss out on collecting friends’ autographs. Orders are 
due by April 11, 2024! Don’t miss out on the 
opportunity for your child to forever keep memories of 
all the fun we’ve shared this year!  

 

 

https://store.shopyearbook.com/kenwood-yearbook-2023-2024


Mondays:  
April – 1, 8, 22, 29 
May – 6, 13, 20 
No class April 15 
Time: 3:10 – 4:10 
Location: Steam Lab 
Fee:  $115 per Student 
Siblings are always 
Half Price. 
(Scholarships considered) 

 
CHESS FOR KIDS, Inc. is a non-profit organization dedicated to bringing chess to as many young 
people as possible in Sonoma and Napa Counties. 
 
No refunds or make-ups. We will call ONLY if the class is full and cannot accept any more enrollments. 

Please inform us in advance of any special needs. 

 

 

 
 

 

REGISTER ONLINE ONLY 

Enroll online at: www.chessclubforkids.com 

 

 

Call: (707)364-5193 for info 

- Kenwood Elementary School – April 2024 

 

 

- Kenwood Elementary School- 



SIGN UP HERE!!
https://bit.ly/DayOfServiceKEF

Calling All Kenwood Students!

Saturday April 13th 9-12

Redwood Empire Food BankKEF’s
Day Of
Service

KEF’s
Day Of
Service

A Helping Hand For

Giving Back To the Community
After All They Have

Given Us!

Giving Back To the Community
After All They Have

Given Us!

A Helping Hand For

All Ages Welcome!
We need You, Your Time,
and Your Cougar Spirit!
Let‛s Do This Kenwood! For More Information Contact Megan:

dunwoodymeg@gmail.com

3990 Brickway Blvd, Santa Rosa



 
Kenwood Firefighters Association 

Annual Easter Egg Hunt 2024 
Saturday March 30, 2024 

Kenwood Plaza Park 

Starting time 9am sharp 

Pre-K through 6th grade 

Bring your own basket 

Prizes 

No charge 

 







Hanna
CenterMay

5pm-10pm 17000 Arnold Dr
Sonoma, CA 95476

202418
Live and silent auction:  Bene�ting Kenwood elementary school PROGRAMS

ART MUSIC STEAM P.E . LIBRARY AFTERCARE PRESCHOOL

Kenwood Education Foundation Presents

Tickets - https://kef.schoolauction.net/ke�ca2024

Get Your Tickets Today!  SPACE IS LIMITED!

Dj LionizeDinner
open bar Auctioneer

Fun For All
Johan Graham

dancing

Tickets
 On

Sale 
Now

Till May 1st

Or Sold
 Out



We Need Your Help!

Any donation amount makes a difference

You make a difference

Thank You in advance for your amazing participation

Any questions:  mcruit@kenwoodeducationfoundation.org 

Purchase tickets by visiting our website:  
bit.ly/KEFLCA2024  Space is limited.
Also let your neighbo� and friends know too.
It takes a village to do an event like this!

We have to �ise $150,000 to keep these prog�ms
going for our kids.  Every effort helps to reach
this goal.  But we can't do it Alone.
Thank You!

We need great wines for our silent auction.
Do you have a connection to a winery?
Contact us to donate!  One bottle, a case, a
tasting experience, or cool tour is perfect! 

Whether or not you attend, anyone can help 
with our biggest fund�iser of the year!   Join
our LCA committee, donate your time, help with 
the set up, and/or help with outreach! contact:
mcruit@kenwoodeducationfoundation.org

Host a parent party!  What is a parent party?
It is a wonderful way to donate and enjoy time
with our community.  Host a c�ft night, dinner
at your house, Pool party, movie night, teach a
skill you have to friends and �ise $ too! 
Contact: lauriemartindale@gmail.com   

Donate an item online at bit.ly/KEFLCA2024 
You can contact Molly below or any of our
LCA Committee Membe� to donate!  We are 
looking for local products, experiences, food,
wine, gift certificates, and cool spots to stay.

Kenwood Education Foundation
is a 501(c)(3) nonpro�t entity, so

donations are tax-deductible.
Tax ID: 68-0422393

Hanna Center

May 18
5pm-10pm
17000 Arnold Dr, Sonoma, CA

Scan for tickets & more

2024
Dj Lionize

Dinner
open bar

Auctioneer

Live & Silent
Auction

Johan Graham

dancing



Spring
Festival

Join us for a fun evening of dancing, kickball, games, dinner,

and dessert. Tri Tip Trolley will have food for purchase or you

can bring your own picnic dinner. 

Kenwood School
Playground

APRIL 26, 2024
5:30PM TO 7:30PM

KSA Invites You to Our

Fun Photo Booth!
Inflatable Games!



Discount Giants Tickets Available 
 

 

 

KSA is happy to offer discount Giants tickets! Tickets are 

valid for Monday-Thursday games in April and May, 

excluding the Dodgers games. The seats are located in 

View Reserve and Bleachers. Tickets cost $10 each and 

KSA receives $5 for each ticket sold. Feel free to share the 

link/QR code with friends, family, etc. 

 

If you are interested in buying tickets, please go to: 

https://fevo.me/giantsfundraiser4 

or use the QR code below. 

 

Promo Code: KENWOOD 

 

https://fevo.me/giantsfundraiser4
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